
From: Kathleen McCormack <kmccormack@discoverseabrook.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
CC: Kathleen McCormackkmccormack@discoverseabrook.com

Date: 4/21/2014 4:56:05 PM
Subject: Thanks re: RBC Heritage cocktail party

Dear Ms. Veldran:

I want to offer my thanks for the opportunity to meet Governor Haley at the RBC Heritage cocktail
party this past Friday evening at the Sea Pines Country Club. I also want to thank you for your
business card which you gave to Artie Perry to give to me.

Please let me know if I may assist your office and Governor Haley's campaign for re-election in any
way. I don't necessarily know where/how I would be of service, but at Artie's suggestion, I'm informing 
you know that I am the Wedding Director at the Seabrook Island Club (private island next to Kiawah) 
and have planned many events and over 200 weddings here. Should you need a venue for whatever 
reason during the Governor's campaign, please let me know. In the past, Seabrook has been a stop 
on the campaign trail for Rudy Giuliani and John McCain. The Seabrook Island Club would be
honored
to be a stop along the way to Governor Haley's second term in office.

Thank you very much,

Kathleen McCormack
Wedding Director
Seabrook Island Club
843.768.7869
kmccormack@discoverseabrook.com
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